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Results of Market Consultation on proposed changes to the iSTOXX 

Developed and Emerging Markets ex USA PK VN Real Estate Index 

Dear Sir and Madam, 

STOXX Ltd., the operator of Qontigo’s index business and a global provider of innovative and tradable index concepts, 

decided to conduct a market consultation on proposed changes to the methodology of the iSTOXX Developed and 

Emerging Markets ex USA PK VN Real Estate Index.  

Results 

Overall, the respondents agreed with all proposals and to treat the components that are already in the affected indices at 

the cut-off date as current components for the first implementation at December 2023 index review. 

Affected Indices 

iSTOXX Developed and Emerging Markets ex USA PK VN Real Estate 

Decision 

STOXX decided to apply the following methodology changes: 

FILTER NEW SCREEN 

(a) Total market capitalization Any new components to the index must have a total market capitalization of at 

least USD 250 million at cut-off date. 

Existing components to the index must have a share market capitalization of at 

least USD 150 million at cut-off date. 

(b) Free-Float market capitalization  Any new components to the index must have a free-float market capitalization 

of at least USD 150 million at cut-off date. 

Existing components to the index must have a free-float market capitalization of 

at least USD 100 million at cut-off date. 

(c) 3-month Average Daily Traded 

Value (ADTV) 

Any new components to the index must have a 3-month Average Daily Traded 

Value (ADTV) of at least USD 1.5 million at cut-off date. 

Existing components must have a 3-month Average Daily Traded Value (ADTV) 

of at least USD 0.5 million at cut-off date. 

All filters [(a), (b) and (c)] need to be fulfilled in order to stay in or be added to the index.  

For the first implementation in the December 2023 index review, the components that are already in the affected indices 

at the cut-off date for the ordinary index review of December 2023, will be treated as current components. 

STOXX will apply the changes resulting effective with the ordinary index review in December 2023. 
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